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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 10TH  NOVEMBER, 2008, AT 7.30 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

939) 
Members of the public address the Parish Council on issues and matters of 
concern not listed on the agenda:


No issues were raised.

940)
Members present:

Councillors Ms. P. Hutchings (Chair), Mrs. D. Goodman, (Vice-Chair), Mrs. D. Peace and Mr. E. Roberts. 


Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.


2 parishioners were present.

941)
Apologies for absence:

Apologies were given by T&W Borough Councillors Terry Kiernan, as he had


to attend another meeting,  and Cllr. J. Seymour who was on holiday.
942)
Declarations of interest (existence and nature) with regards to items on the


agenda.

None were declared.

943)
Public participation session with respect to items on the agenda.

No issues were raised.
944)
To confirm the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday


13th   October, 2008.

The Minutes of the meeting held on 13th October 2008 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman. 

945)
To respond to progress made with the Parish Plan review, the Open Parish 
meeting and to agree details for a survey of parishioners views.

Attached is a report on the Open Parish Meeting and the issues raised.

It was resolved that further information and requests from parishioners would be sought via the web BLOG, the Community Newsletter and possibly an insert in the Community Newsletter.  The target date for this would be December.

946)
To formally accept the policy documents entitled:

1. FREEDOM OF INFORMATION PUBLICATION SCHEME FOR LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL.

2. COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE - CODE OF PRACTICE.

3. GRANT AWARDING POLICY AND APPLICATION FORM.
It was resolved that these policy documents we adopted.

947)
To report on the progress of the Quality Council application.

The Clerk reported that the portfolio had been given to SALC for them to look at it and make any suggestions for improvement.  The Clerk also informed the Parish Council that he had been told that it had to present three copies of the portfolio.

948)
To discuss the question of a laptop computer and software for the Parish 
Council.
It was resolved that the Parish Council would purchase a laptop computer and appropriate software to a value not exceeding £1000 (excluding VAT).

949)
Discussion on modification orders and rights of way.

Cllr. Goodman reported that a document regarding modification orders had been included in the circulation pack.  She had spoken to relevant T&W Rights of Way officers and they were well aware that they were well out of date and that they were trying to reduce the 10 to 15 year backlog.
It was also reported that the signs erected by the local farmer at the Swan Farm Site requesting dog owners to keep their dogs under control, because of the livestock and game birds, had been torn down.  This had resulted in some confrontations between dog owners and the farmer.

It was resolved to place an item in the next Community Newsletter informing dog owners to keep their dogs under control when at the Swan Farm site.
950)
Clerk’s Report:
1. It was resolved to purchase 250 reflective speed signs that could be placed on wheelie bins in locations where there is persistent speeding.  The Clerk will find out if these signs can display a 20 mph limit even though the recognised speed is 30 mph.  Once this has been ascertained the signs can be ordered.

2. The Clerk reported that the new white lines would not now be installed by T&W until May/June 2009.
3. The Clerk reported that T&W, given the low accident record in the Little Wenlock area would not support a permanent electronic warning/speeds signs at the present time.

4. It was resolved to meet the cost of a new set of Christmas tree lights.

5. Cllr. Roberts reported that he would attend to the insertion of a soft pinboard in the new notice board at New Works and the replacement of the cork in the two notice boards in the bus shelter.

6. Letters from Mrs. Sue Bates regarding the light at Little Worth and from T&W concerning the Sustainable Communities Act were read to the council.

951)
Next Year’s Meeting dates:
It was resolved that the Parish Council would meet on the following dates in 2009:
12TH January

-
Full Council Meeting

9th February

-
Full Council Meeting

9th March

-
Full Council Meeting

6th April

-
Full Council Meeting

20th April

-
Annual Parish Open Meeting

11th May

-
Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council
8th June

-
Full Council Meeting

13th July

-
Full Council Meeting

No meeting in August

14th September
-
Full Council Meeting

12th October

-
Full Council Meeting

9th November

-
Full Council Meeting

14th December
-
Full Council Meeting
952)
Planning:

It was resolved to oppose the building of the waste incinerator at the Granville site.
Cllr. Hutchings had prepared a two page resume outlining the reasons for the opposition to the scheme.
953)
To receive reports on Borough Liaison.

The Clerk reported that T&W are holding in January a scrutiny work programme selection workshop to discuss items for the next scrutiny work programme.  Scrutiny members would like to invite Parish and Town Council members to submit ideas for issues or services that they feel scrutiny should look at.  This could be a Council service or any issue that affects local people.
A formal request was made for the roads (Highways Department) to be scrutinized.

Forms had been placed in the circulation pack for councillors to make a response if they wished to.

954)
To receive individual report and updates from Parish Councillors:

1. Cllr. Hutchings reported that a vehicle had driven over one of the verges where the planting had taken place.  Cllr. Goodman reported that Keep Off signs were to be placed where the planting had been done.

2. Cllr. Hutchings reported that the Health Assessment in relation to the UK Coal planning application had not been carried out.  It was resolved to write to Dave Coxill, T&W Minerals Officer, to ascertain the situation.
955)
Councillors to review their current register of interests’ form and either 
provide a new form with updated details or a declaration confirming that 
the details contained on their current form remain the same.

1. Cllrs. Hutchings, Peace and Goodman signed Register of Interest Forms declaring that their Register of Interests were correct and compliant with the Code of Conduct adopted by Little Wenlock Parish Council.

2. Cllr. Roberts completed a new General Notice of Registerable Interests.
956)
Finance:

1. Report by Cllr. Goodman on the half-yearly audit: Cllr. Goodman reported that their were no issues with the account.  She reported that the new break-down of spending categories was an improvement and aided a more efficient analysis of our expenditure. She reported that a cheque payable to the Samaritans had not been presented for payment and enquired how the fee to SLCC was estimated – the Clerk responded that it was a sliding scale depending on the size of the council.

2. It was resolved to renew membership to Shrewsbury-Wolverhampton Rail Users’ Association at a cost of £10.
3. It was resolved to give  Community Grant of £50.00 to Wellington Cottage Care (at the old Cottage Hospital) towards the refurbishment and modernization of the bath/shower room facilities.
4. It was agreed to pay the following accounts in accordance with the budget:
Little Wenlock Village Hall


Hire



£21.00

J. F. Marcham




Clerks salary


£192.36

Customs & Excise



PAYE



£48.07

E.ON





Maintenance Contract
£147.15

L.G. Roberts (Shropshire) Ltd.,

Verge Planting

£928.25
Shrewsbury-Wolverhampton Rail Users’ Association


£10.00
Wellington Cottage Care


Grant



£50.00

5. Preliminary discussion on the Parish Precept for 2009/10. 

Councillors were requested to consider any expenditure that the Council may incur during 2009/10 over an above its normal commitments.

The Clerk would prepare a projected expenditure for 2009/10 based on the expenditure already incurred during 2008/09 and any future foreseen expenditure during the remainder of the financial year.

6. Bank account signatories completed the Barclays Bank Mandate following the change in authorised signatories.
957)
Co-option of a Councillor:
After an assessment of candidates competencies, which was followed by a secret ballot of councillors, it was resolved that Mr. Patrick Pietroni be co-opted onto Little Wenlock Parish Council.

958)
To confirm the date of the next meeting:

It was resolved that the next meeting would take place on Monday 8th December at 7.30 pm.
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